
F. No. 2-17/SBF/2019-20/Exh. 
 9 March, 2020 

 
 
This is to inform you that the Govt. of India has issued an advisory to avoid organising 
any event where large number of public gathering is involved to avoid the spread of 
Corona virus (COVID-19). 
 
The Competent Authority has decided to cancel the Shillong Book Fair 2020 which was 
scheduled to be organised from 12 to 18 March, 2020. 
 
Inconvenience is regretted. 
 
With regards, 
 
Mohd. Imranul Haque 
Deputy Director (Exhibition) 
National Book Trust, India 


